
Dear Friends,

As we are well into budget season, I would like to provide you with an update
regarding some of the priorities I have advocated for at budget hearings, as well
as some of the work my staff and I have focused on at the Boston City Council
so far this year.

I continue to work hard every day on the issues that matter most to the people
of District 2 - housing and development, public safety and Vision Zero, mental
and behavioral health, social and economic justice for our working families,
constituent service for our residents, and securing funding in the city budget. I
have made it a top priority to bring city services to each of our neighborhoods
and address quality of life issues. Please continue to contact my office with any
neighborhood issues at ed.flynn@boston.gov or 617-635-3203.



Memorial Day Weekend
On a solemn Memorial Day weekend, we remembered and honored those that
paid the supreme sacrifice for our nation and recommitted ourselves to ensure
all veterans and military families are treated with dignity. It was an honor to be
with the Puerto Rican Veterans Monument Square Association in the South
End and the Thomas J. Fitzgerald VFW Post 561 in South Boston.

Thank you also to the American Legion Boston Chinatown Post 328 and Boston
Veterans Services for coordinating the dedication of a Heroes Square in honor
of Private 1st Class George Oi, U.S. Army last week. Born in Boston and raised
in Chinatown, Oi paid the supreme sacrifice for our country during World War
II.

It was also an honor to join Governor Charlie Baker, Joe Zinck, Boston City
Councilor Frank Baker, Tom Tinlin, Commissioner Rob Santiago of Boston
Veterans Services & Secretary Urena of Veterans Services, and Dorchester
Veterans over the weekend at the Dorchester Vietnam Veterans Memorial.

Over the weekend on Deer Island, we also joined Mayor Walsh as we honored
and prayed for the Irish who fled the An Gorta Mor - the Great Famine.
Arriving on our shores, we will always remember the hunger, sickness, and
death of our immigrants. This memorial will ensure we never forget our past
and recommit ourselves to the dignity of all.







Vision Zero & Pedestrian Safety Update
Last year, Councilor Frank Baker and I held a hearing with the Boston
Transportation Dept. and public safety advocates regarding the merit of 20
mph zones and other traffic calming measures in our neighborhoods. Mayor
Walsh has recently announced his intentions for the city to move to a 20 mph
speed limit in our neighborhoods. Thank you to Mayor Walsh for your
leadership on this issue. I believe that a combination of lower speed limit zones
in our neighborhoods, enforcement, and infrastructure improvements will
calm traffic, reduce the chances of serious crashes, and help us realize Vision
Zero for pedestrians, motorists and cyclists in the City of Boston. You can read
more in the Boston Globe here.

City Budget - Ways & Means Hearings

Boston Fire Department- advocated for funding for the construction of a
new Engine 3 in South End a BFD house on the South Boston Waterfront,
and especially the health and wellness of firefighters Firefighters Local

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/visionzero?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBxfft38Sy0o2job_9_UUjgj1LerwlvgbsHMCVrqIizkHII-yoTlkioibjeipMEqkPw9dP1LczD4yZja0hNBfRscPrqVnnZvDef6Y4HBTw87jWi0rYoCo0Q3b14lWn9tsPUf6YD-yhOKCxr6joiMNHSa-W0oVlHJ3OpmkEKfPcLYGpP7BIGMf-_ETImyCUEV6kBPazzdWPPz-O00xrcexmig-UBe7zKXk4P5mQQvyOnAY81KtVVISM_P6SNSA-vi4HPjR3Z40JZBebWZehq04YKp1OS0UaAI2G8ThWh1bUUiRPcZm9GlDoUb5K4ES5FmKbJ-Ax33_biQlCDih8PeUfqsg&__tn__=%2ANK-R
https://www.bostonglobe.com/metro/2019/03/07/walsh-propose-mph-limit-neighborhoods-and-uber-lyft-pickup-sites/KPpUxjzqVs74SAsPO9VRBP/story.html?fbclid=IwAR0ZBoPHp7O4LIs3Y_k3TNljhn3fIfAAfztsFkbRwcwXruSGqufFCZKGiHQ


718 & their families.

Boston Planning & Development Agency- advocated for basic city services
on the South Boston Waterfront based on our growing population and
workforce in the neighborhood; including stations for the Boston Police
Dept., Boston Fire Dept., Boston EMS and a Boston Public Library.

Boston Public Health Commission- we discussed Asian American public
health. Council President Andrea Campbell and I also highlighted the
issue of domestic violence and sexual assault as we will hold an upcoming
hearing. I also advocated for additional funding to expand outreach and
services for the BPHC, including treatment, prevention, and education on
HIV, tuberculosis, Hepatitis, and other diseases. 

Boston Police Department- discussed Vision Zero with Commissioner
Gross regarding the safety of all on our roads, on L St in South Boston
and elsewhere. We also discussed the Community Engagement Division
and their continued efforts to work closely with civic groups, our
residents and youth, including throughout the Boston Housing Authority,
to strengthen relations, build trust, and improve safety for all.

Boston Parks & Recreation Department- we discussed Moakley Park in
South Boston (programs & youth sports), Fort Point Channel Park, Medal
of Honor Park and the M St Park ball fields and tot lot. The Parks Dept
informed me they would look to expedite much-needed repairs to the M
St Park basketball courts. We also discussed Watson, Peters, and Crite
parks in the South End, along with the Boston Common Master Plan.

Boston Centers for Youth & Families (BCYF) - we discussed the $15
million Capital Plan for the Curley Community Center (the L St
Bathhouse). The "L" is a jewel that so many people in South Boston and
the City of Boston rely upon for physical fitness activities and programs.
Topics included renovations and upgrades to the facility, the possibility of
a new design and layout, coastal resiliency and sustainability, a teen
center, technology upgrades, programming, accessibility for our seniors
and persons with disabilities, pedestrian safety, as well as scheduling a
community meeting. We also discussed lifeguards, air conditioning
upgrades & coordination between BCYF and BPS. I advocated for
increased after school programming at the Condon and Tynan in Southie,
upgrades to the gym at Josiah Quincy Elementary in Chinatown, and
aquatics at the Blackstone Elementary School in the South End.

Boston Transportation Department- I discussed Vision Zero and the need
for a raised intersection at L & 6th Street, stop signs on L St, rapid flash
beacons to assist pedestrians on East Broadway at the Stop & Shop &
Walgreen's crosswalk and at F St & West Broadway by the South Boston
Community Health Center. I emphasized the need for a crosswalk and
traffic-calming measures outside of the Courthouse on East Broadway
in Southie. I also advocated for a Safe Routes to School Coordinator to
work with both BTD & BPS, as well as a data analyst position at the BPD.

Inspectional Services Department-we discussed staffing levels regarding
the regulation of Short Term Rentals like Airbnb, as well as inspectors to
respond to after hours construction. I also emphasized the need for

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/southend?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBbwBlJFjoHwNtoVSQkXrB55-LnGJGUJrnNNWmlrX4rKuoY4X73C1JChg2cRNWviFuJ1rA9WrfY7WFOeD_9F-_bEqPUpYRK-9YLr2bHB2GS2LqQZ_EtPBjIUVh1yJUnc4A-yDN2agpNyKHhYKygR0SLQvCzxcdBUmMKkWyUmLd1HSRg6sUx66Lx06CCMhdqs8Ifw6kfDV-v_Wi2r3kbxroqCcn9cTD2LuYos1lalnkUDjVKNXYqYAedSamKlRqOl07BTZ307f_A90PzOSz-ih_W7I91gINa9u8W1ae2S1OQ_x8pn2AyBT_CteTHsN7F5IbajgPHXaRTr0-HsyPj5jSp7w&__tn__=%2ANK-R
https://www.facebook.com/BCYFCenters/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDcZavbTbA8hFc5gaVg-EoLEdHwxt5WUvszlkNnucYGHoJOCVoqiLZQ1WKjNdloxPPZQJTLVbD_J0Ss&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARB-COxPN1jCv7ihLCOpp6a_gRVvQnx4iULmlZXa8sUWrnJIx4YaUxs6SMDNRmQnvUtfmNP5Vwe8EVjen_9shqcSMlr21e_2kAtVEjUh6ahZc1n15VS88yyzzyyXh7ikUFvn9eQcdU7fLTteWpDKaqy5NOCVdVPNEJPW-FL2bcTv9tYCngrA0VrPtCjen3SmRMR3KuFQc9OoaZGXOvH2aKEqhr5awpsKgDe2otEkLgxIA4aeKwxpBUJnJ_oi348IxoLxOSZ6V_uYDyjQ2zmBWLB8cMNX6ub3y6VRftgoZMroWHIcegNeql2egt0m9vRyl6d_WAC4xNdKlgQ1ppufxLn_Rg
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/southie?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARB-COxPN1jCv7ihLCOpp6a_gRVvQnx4iULmlZXa8sUWrnJIx4YaUxs6SMDNRmQnvUtfmNP5Vwe8EVjen_9shqcSMlr21e_2kAtVEjUh6ahZc1n15VS88yyzzyyXh7ikUFvn9eQcdU7fLTteWpDKaqy5NOCVdVPNEJPW-FL2bcTv9tYCngrA0VrPtCjen3SmRMR3KuFQc9OoaZGXOvH2aKEqhr5awpsKgDe2otEkLgxIA4aeKwxpBUJnJ_oi348IxoLxOSZ6V_uYDyjQ2zmBWLB8cMNX6ub3y6VRftgoZMroWHIcegNeql2egt0m9vRyl6d_WAC4xNdKlgQ1ppufxLn_Rg&__tn__=%2ANK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/chinatown?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARB-COxPN1jCv7ihLCOpp6a_gRVvQnx4iULmlZXa8sUWrnJIx4YaUxs6SMDNRmQnvUtfmNP5Vwe8EVjen_9shqcSMlr21e_2kAtVEjUh6ahZc1n15VS88yyzzyyXh7ikUFvn9eQcdU7fLTteWpDKaqy5NOCVdVPNEJPW-FL2bcTv9tYCngrA0VrPtCjen3SmRMR3KuFQc9OoaZGXOvH2aKEqhr5awpsKgDe2otEkLgxIA4aeKwxpBUJnJ_oi348IxoLxOSZ6V_uYDyjQ2zmBWLB8cMNX6ub3y6VRftgoZMroWHIcegNeql2egt0m9vRyl6d_WAC4xNdKlgQ1ppufxLn_Rg&__tn__=%2ANK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/southend?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARB-COxPN1jCv7ihLCOpp6a_gRVvQnx4iULmlZXa8sUWrnJIx4YaUxs6SMDNRmQnvUtfmNP5Vwe8EVjen_9shqcSMlr21e_2kAtVEjUh6ahZc1n15VS88yyzzyyXh7ikUFvn9eQcdU7fLTteWpDKaqy5NOCVdVPNEJPW-FL2bcTv9tYCngrA0VrPtCjen3SmRMR3KuFQc9OoaZGXOvH2aKEqhr5awpsKgDe2otEkLgxIA4aeKwxpBUJnJ_oi348IxoLxOSZ6V_uYDyjQ2zmBWLB8cMNX6ub3y6VRftgoZMroWHIcegNeql2egt0m9vRyl6d_WAC4xNdKlgQ1ppufxLn_Rg&__tn__=%2ANK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/visionzero?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDjBUtvwxJWMxnkOhELd2riX40xUSwhE5g2fZaBPZDTFHY2lbJ2KNIEWjP3Oxu_AUk_0PzYBLbc3n1PaN3EY7w7wa3kGWk6thMTNeT9zTHRYPW0f0-gX9fjsODwWzFwCLOU3K0xHVwAQx7Z90JJzplOZfEbB7FFE9dDko0__mR7nWfrIsJb3RhPn_WpNmJVQiBSsvsZJ1gvE3n_ubjRNWxhUqSIex4CyZdp_foYEsecVx3DADGh3v1j4wheiGT4l0Typ7hfYSUwFxYuBpAVmdyXCoQ3qui3e-J3AmnDZ1FbDPPDAf0GRFxu5bMIe33sk46xsOt76z3XNEe11YlR5vLzOQ&__tn__=%2ANK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/southie?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDjBUtvwxJWMxnkOhELd2riX40xUSwhE5g2fZaBPZDTFHY2lbJ2KNIEWjP3Oxu_AUk_0PzYBLbc3n1PaN3EY7w7wa3kGWk6thMTNeT9zTHRYPW0f0-gX9fjsODwWzFwCLOU3K0xHVwAQx7Z90JJzplOZfEbB7FFE9dDko0__mR7nWfrIsJb3RhPn_WpNmJVQiBSsvsZJ1gvE3n_ubjRNWxhUqSIex4CyZdp_foYEsecVx3DADGh3v1j4wheiGT4l0Typ7hfYSUwFxYuBpAVmdyXCoQ3qui3e-J3AmnDZ1FbDPPDAf0GRFxu5bMIe33sk46xsOt76z3XNEe11YlR5vLzOQ&__tn__=%2ANK-R
https://www.facebook.com/bostonschools/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARD_4oHBiBbLK9MpHvw2ON_N7vxwntOoMZkOB9GRUH9cT7v8J23t0XsUJB4n0laZDQ2_E4uiyx4A74ni&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDjBUtvwxJWMxnkOhELd2riX40xUSwhE5g2fZaBPZDTFHY2lbJ2KNIEWjP3Oxu_AUk_0PzYBLbc3n1PaN3EY7w7wa3kGWk6thMTNeT9zTHRYPW0f0-gX9fjsODwWzFwCLOU3K0xHVwAQx7Z90JJzplOZfEbB7FFE9dDko0__mR7nWfrIsJb3RhPn_WpNmJVQiBSsvsZJ1gvE3n_ubjRNWxhUqSIex4CyZdp_foYEsecVx3DADGh3v1j4wheiGT4l0Typ7hfYSUwFxYuBpAVmdyXCoQ3qui3e-J3AmnDZ1FbDPPDAf0GRFxu5bMIe33sk46xsOt76z3XNEe11YlR5vLzOQ


suitable rodent control at job sites.

Public works Department- I stressed concerns I've heard from
the Andrew Square Civic Association, other civic groups, and our
residents regarding ADA compliant intersections, that some are
underwater and frozen during the winter. I also advocated for a year-
round hokey to clean the area and talked about the need more trash,
recycling, and compost containers in high traffic areas like East
Broadway, West Broadway, Old Colony Ave, Preble St, Dorchester St, and
D St.

City Council Actions/Legislation

Working Session on Impact of Partial Federal Government
Shutdown & Veterans Services
Although the partial shutdown had since ended, my Committee on City,
Neighborhood Services, Veterans & Military Affairs took the opportunity to
hold a working session recently so that we could meet with agencies and
veterans regarding strategies, logistics, and resources available to prepare in
the event of another shutdown.

Working Session on Stray Voltage in the City of Boston
Following the tragic loss of a dog who was electrocuted on Southampton St last
winter, I called for a hearing with my Committee on City, Neighborhood
Services, Veterans & Military Affairs regarding stray voltage issues in the City of
Boston. I have since formed a working group with officials from the City of
Boston, the Dept. of Public Works, Animal Control, Eversource Energy, and the
MSPCA to discuss replacement of the city's aging infrastructure, tracking,
coordination, and information for the public.

https://www.facebook.com/Andrew-Square-Civic-Association-166451993472/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARAW8FPUEy-mcXYptcd7tBRR8gjcAkH9iErYddtHQWPuCHv6Z0780jkXMHtc-x0iOy3mq0hoTc7NcA54&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBXdBkTi5vj2BN7Maa8zQBV9iWm_Mc0HCjPLeZWliwLBO3-6API5xFYWdQqLVw4dY10NfbYmW1raZNz5XAKiEM50eSmdJzyAm4BZLv9O5lG8G7Uo4KSsgfOpfiAZBwEREVY_wA9peN8tLXVR3JbCJaV0_z1uwdQAbprPFep_WNW8L5BnDJLubFw4p44uiNU8Di038GIVUqEy8DRCdgFm_wjli2q5FJNXCOMK-yd05IZDgPbuuf5rCO65kw5Y6dJCGn5kaVbc5ereSSLk-Z6MBw_c8eOUrWJm0d3ZMDuftM2J1I81lACD-qYIqwG9R_eUiU0Rk0uTwVteEcSZR5powu5MA


Hearing on Inclusionary Development Policy (IDP) and Affordable
Housing
In January, Councilor Flaherty, Councilor Edwards & I called for a hearing
regarding the Inclusionary Development Program (IDP) and affordable
housing in the City of Boston. My focus is that the program is strengthened and
updated so that working families can continue to live in the City of Boston.
Moreover, recent reports indicated an unscrupulous developer did not fulfill
their affordable housing obligation and sold units at market rate. A
conversation is needed to discuss any gaps that may exist to support our
working families and ensure this behavior does not take place again.



Hearing on the Proximity of Certain Businesses to Daycare
Facilities
Following concerns from South End residents regarding the proximity of a
proposed dispensary on Tremont St to a daycare center, I called for a hearing in
January on this topic. As the issue of locations for marijuana dispensaries
continues to evolve, I will continue to listen to, and work with, my constituents
regarding the appropriateness of proposed locations, as well as making sure
that pedestrian safety and Vision Zero are at the forefront of every
conversation.

Hearing on Domestic Violence & Sexual Assault
Council President Andrea Campbell and I called for this hearing due to the
prevalent nature of domestic violence and sexual assault in our society. I called
for this hearing as I want to continue the work of my mother, Kathy Flynn,
during her time as the First Lady of Boston. I have met with several
organizations that support victims, survivors, and children. I want to make sure
that the City of Boston and our departments are doing all we can to provide
support and assistance to those affected and their families.

Hearing on South Boston IPOD & Neighborhood-Wide Zoning
Councilor Michael Flaherty and I called for a hearing on the South Boston
Interim Planning and Overlay District (IPOD) and neighborhood-wide zoning
as we seek to ensure development that fits the character of the neighborhood
and addresses concerns of abutters and neighbors. This hearing was originally
scheduled for an evening at the Tynan School in March but was postponed due
to safety reasons following a snowstorm. We continue to work with the
Committee, Central Staff, and agencies to find an agreeable date and will be



sure to inform the public.

International Holocaust Remembrance Day Resolution &
Resolution in Support of Genocide Education
I was proud to author a resolution regarding Holocaust Remembrance Day
with Councilor Josh Zakim, as well as joining Councilor Tim McCarthy in
offering a resolution in support of genocide education in our schools. This was
related to Rep. Jeffrey N. Roy and Senator Michael Rodrigues' work on H.D
884/ S.D. 1441 regarding Holocaust and Genocide education in our schools.
Holocaust & genocide education is critical for our students as the lessons of the
past must never be forgotten. This knowledge will improve their
understanding, help them to promote our shared humanity, and to show
respect and dignity for all.

Hearing on After Hours, Weekend Construction and Development
Issues
Upon hearing from residents in the South End, Chinatown, and the Andrew
Square & Cityside Neighborhood Associations in South Boston, I called for a
hearing regarding after hours and weekend construction, as well as other
development issues. Many residents reported construction taking place
without a permit outside of regular hours and on holidays. The penalty is
currently $300 and I do not believe that is a sufficient deterrent for this
behavior. Moreover, we need to discuss ways to ensure developers are adhering
to approved plans, safely securing sites, and doing suitable rodent control. You
can read more at Caught in Southie here.

https://www.facebook.com/senrodrigues/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARATefGNuMb9le4zfaQZ-5XIYsfgvA9yDUcnasfCOHyFN6Nq2yzmYMBs-1gLlycpSsPZA_xncuwb6ERL&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAwpBleZYNz1fj7fa5rrSAWYNnSb17rj-2G1wId4sMML6gg5QGdwGst2FS8gC1L-a20v2Wf3GiAzVSkrlUa4iZCZOhdVJ1Jdby8UcmscizAW2YPFsO1LpxjwaFdlXc0rYBKJAlzOyQ1rtIHYqG0BRUGPHVE4kXH4oLWqEDEZnVixf-TlI6BiHc7l7aFyPx-hvX5Yh5Zt-vI80PNE1eFDOvRCfTMCMzvMfrDWxwQgx4rMRNwVtwDL1HUkAGZwFHuS39FO3QBT0xNy1bhtDBEQW4rsZKdyT2gJRqzL8FsJhn8kWTNuTYA43Jdp394f9nuZZFM62LzeLzyTfjLYVnqnYex7g
https://caughtinsouthie.com/news-politics/councilor-flynn-to-call-for-hearing-on-after-hours-construction-development-issues/


Hearing on the Possibility of Increased Linkage Fees for Early
Childhood Education
In February, I called for a hearing regarding the possibility of using increased
linkage fees from commercial developments to help fund early childhood
education. Whether it be linkage or other revenue sources, early childhood
education is a top priority in our city due to its effect on the development or our
children and access to daycare for working families. Since that time, Mayor
Walsh has presented a plan for Universal Pre-K within 5 years. I thank the
Mayor for his leadership on this issue and look forward to continuing this
important conversation. You can read more at the Boston Sun here.

Hearing on Displacement and Eviction Protection
Many friends, neighbors, residents and advocacy groups have also contacted
me regarding the difficulties that our middle class and working families are
facing to remain in the City of Boston due to one of the most expensive rental
markets in the country. Recent reports have also highlighted the barriers some
of our most vulnerable face in society on terms of resources available when
facing eviction.

I simply do not believe that 30 days or 60 days is sufficient notice for long-term
tenants who have been evicted for reasons other than nonpayment to find a
new home in this market. I believe residents that have been in an apartment for
over 5 years should be provided (1) one year's notice, while our seniors, the
disabled, and low-income residents should be provided (2) two years notice to
find new housing. I called for this hearing to examine what resources are
currently available and what gaps currently exist as well. You can read more in
Sampan here.

http://thebostonsun.com/2019/04/05/councilor-flynn-calls-for-linkage-fees-to-be-used-for-child-care-situation/?fbclid=IwAR2tr7kM-CL9GX4exg3x0nNEt4oh7tZ_jLadqqtsuF3j8MsixWo06H5_lWA
https://sampan.org/2019/02/councilor-flynn-to-call-for-hearing-on-tenants-rights-eviction-displacement-protection/


Hearing on Disability Access
I called for a hearing with Councilor Flaherty and Councilor Edwards to discuss
the great work of Commissioner McCosh and the Mayor's Commission for
Persons with Disabilities to see if there are any areas we can help with to
promote inclusion and improve accessibility, including language access, in the
City of Boston.

Hearing on City Services & Public Facilities on the South Boston
Waterfront
Councilor Flaherty, Councilor Wu, and I called for a hearing regarding on this
issue as we have heard from residents and the Fort Point Neighborhood
Association regarding equal access to city services in terms of public safety
facilities, a library, civic or community space, and a polling location. You can
find more information at WGBH here.

https://www.wgbh.org/news/local-news/2019/04/12/the-seaport-district-is-growing-but-its-missing-basic-services?fbclid=IwAR1CXo1kXIznmhNW1fWs52sqEWd1GV0y36okoUFKu7x-l04sDHhr3yHlqWE


Social & Economic Justice
I believe in social and economic justice and that, now more than ever, it is
critical for us to stand with our working families and support the labor
movement. I will always stand with my union brothers and sisters whenever
they are seeking fair and living wages, affordable healthcare, fair and safe
working conditions, and a secure retirement for their families.

Last year, I stood with working families and unions like Unite Here Local 26
Hotel Workers, the Massachusetts Nurses Association, and United
Steelworkers 12003 and 12012 during their negotiations. This year, I have
joined members of UFCW Local 1445 on the picket line several times during
their contract disputes with Macy's and Stop and Shop.





I also joined the Chinese Progressive Association, community advocates, and
employees of the Happy Lamb Hot Pot Restaurant this winter to rally against
wage theft and attacks on workers' rights.



If I can be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact my office at 617-
635-3203 or Ed.Flynn@Boston.Gov.

 ​  ​  ​

https://www.facebook.com/EdforBoston
https://www.twitter.com/EdforBoston
https://www.instagram.com/edforboston/

